
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

    
 
  
 
 
 
  
 
  
  
 

Families First Newsletter 
Issue: 08 | Date: June 26 2023 

 Update on Performance Against Accommodation Contracts 
 

 
 

Included in this issue of Families First: 
- Performance update on Accommodation contracts 
- Broadband boost for Service Personnel and their families  
- Summer Safety Notice  
- Key dates to note 
- Useful links 

 
 
 
 

Welcome to DIO’s fortnightly newsletter designed to provide families living in SFA with useful 
updates and information on their homes. 

 

The safety of families living in Service Family Accommodation (SFA) and Substitute Service Families Accommodation (SSFA) 
is a top priority. With warmer weather meaning more windows will be open in homes, we would like to remind families to check 
that all window safety catches/restrictors are working correctly. 
 
If restrictors are not working or windows can be opened more than 10cm when restrictors are engaged, then please report the 
fault to the National Service Centre immediately on 0800 031 8628 to ensure a repair is carried out. If you live in SSFA, please 
contact Mears on 0800 032 4547. 
 
Please note that window restrictors must not be disengaged for any reason where children or vulnerable members of your 
household are at risk from falling. 
 
For more advice about preventing accidents in your home visit the Child Accident Prevention Trust website. 
 

Safety Notice Regarding Checking Window Restrictors in SFA 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinnacleservicefamilies.co.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7CLuke.Davis127%40mod.gov.uk%7Cdff0614de83040c49ba308db5dc74f36%7Cbe7760ed5953484bae95d0a16dfa09e5%7C0%7C0%7C638206882822519875%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=lOf6jOhdcgbkMlay%2F5mYCSJh6%2FXEN%2BfngQbVLlWgHV0%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.capt.org.uk%2Ffalls&data=05%7C01%7CLuke.Davis127%40mod.gov.uk%7Cdff0614de83040c49ba308db5dc74f36%7Cbe7760ed5953484bae95d0a16dfa09e5%7C0%7C0%7C638206882822519875%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Abr8D7%2BAu7nFVayU73WVhIeqy7c3PrB0sPtWlZamHn8%3D&reserved=0


 

 
 
 

 New playpark at Cunningham Close, Boulmer 
 

Investment across the SFA estate  

Culdrose 

Before 

Better broadband is on the way for Service personnel and their families. 
Teams across Defence, working with industry partners have already 
improved broadband speeds and reliability for Service Family 
Accommodation (SFA).  
 
Front Line Commands (FLCs), Defence Digital (DD) and the Defence 
Infrastructure Organisation (DIO) are driving improvements. 97% of SFA 
now has access to a high-quality broadband service, which is up from 
79% a year ago. 
 
Good broadband is no longer just a nice-to-have - it’s now recognised as 
key to the welfare of our people. Defence is determined to provide 
access to modern, reliable, and secure broadband that’s cost-effective 
for military staff and their families. 
 
Initial studies showed that at the start of last year 15,000 of our 48,000 
SFA were considered ‘disconnected’ — unable to satisfactorily connect 
to or use the internet consistently. 
 
In under a year, a small, agile DD and DIO team, supported by the 
FLCs, successfully increased SFA access to better broadband, which is 
now at 97% coverage. 
 
This is a huge improvement, however there is more to do. The FLCs, 
DD and DIO continue to work with industry partners to develop 
solutions. Plans are in place to connect the remaining homes and get all 
SFA better broadband by 2025/26 at the latest. 
 

Broadband boost for Service personnel and their families 

Key Dates to Note 
 

28 June – High Impact Day, Catterick 
Garrison, CASTE Building 9:00-16:00 
 

29 June – High Impact Day, Catterick 
Garrison, CASTE Building 9:00-16:00 
 

13 July – Local Housing Surgery (VIVO), 
Odiham, 16:00-18:00 
 
 
 

Useful Links 
Contact Pinnacle  

 
Make a request for compensation 

 
Reporting damp and mould 

 
Join the SFA Defence Connect page  

 
Forces Help to Buy is here to stay 

 
 

42 homes in Dartmouth to benefit from new roofs, 
upgraded External wall Insulation and new doors & 
windows. The project will also include replacing over 20 
boilers to improve the thermal efficiency of these homes. 
 

 
 
 
 

How can families living in SFA report a 
broadband issue? 
 
If you live in an SFA home and suffer from 
poor download speeds, please take a 
screenshot of your speed test along with the 
time and day of the reading and send this to 
ukstratcomdd-cis-fc-brdbnd@mod.gov.uk. 

https://www.pinnacleservicefamilies.co.uk/contact-us/
https://www.pinnacleservicefamilies.co.uk/complaints/compensation-form/
https://www.pinnacleservicefamilies.co.uk/in-my-home/damp-and-mould/
https://jive.defencegateway.mod.uk/groups/dio-service-family-accommodation/pages/home
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/forces-help-to-buy

